From: Abajian, Suzie

To: Golanian, Roubik

Cc: Garcia, Michael; Cortes, Karen

Subject: FW: Flyers? Information? Glendale City Council Meeting (Nov. 19, 2024) for All Way Stop Controls at Adams St
and Scofield Dr

Date: Monday, November 18, 2024 12:08:21 PM
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Suzie Abajian | City Clerk

City Clerk

613 E. Broadway, Room 110, Glendale, CA 91206

P: +1 (818) 548-2090

sabajian@GlendaleCA.gov | GlendaleCA.gov | Follow us!

From: Michael <laotzu41@yahoo.com>

Sent: Friday, November 15, 2024 5:50 PM

To: Cortez, Carlos <CCortez@Glendaleca.gov>

Cc: Casanova, Pastor <PCasanova@Glendaleca.gov>; Hernandez, Daniel
<DaHernandez@Glendaleca.gov>; Garry Ackerman <garack@sbcglobal.net>; Asatryan, Elen
<EAsatryan@Glendaleca.gov>; Brotman, Daniel <dbrotman@Glendaleca.gov>; Kassakhian, Ardashes
<AKassakhian@Glendaleca.gov>; Gharpetian, Vartan <VGharpetian@Glendaleca.gov>; Najarian, Ara
<ANajarian@Glendaleca.gov>; Abajian, Suzie <SAbajian@Glendaleca.gov>

Subject: Flyers? Information? Glendale City Council Meeting (Nov. 19, 2024) for All Way Stop
Controls at Adams St and Scofield Dr

CAUTION: This email was delivered from the Internet. Do not click links, open attachments, or
reply if you are unsure as to the sender.

Dear Mr. Cortez..et al..

In a telephone conversation with Dan Hernandez, my
recollection 1s that he said that flyers would be distributed with
this information. Transparency is an important factor in this
matter and the fact is that there has been little transparency
from the start. That I receive this information after five PM on
a Friday speaks to another glitch in the way we communicate.
To be fully informed, all of the residents of the one hundred or
more homes on the west side of Adams Street, each directly
affected by this re-do of the failed 'roundabout' at Scofield
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some time ago creates a lack of trust. To be fully transparent
to ALL of the residents of our neighborhood means making an
effort that the City has the ability to do and our position as
David to your Goliath is an unfair advantage.

As admitted by the traffic engineers who came to discuss this
business and by Mr. Hernandez and Mr. Meek.. you have
deliberately not been transparent in this attempt to recreate,
essentially, the roundabout idea that failed in what was much
more of a public forum.

It's after five on Friday evening.

As I do not spend each hour of each day on this computer and
just happened to check it a few minutes ago, the opportunity to
weigh in with a call to the City Clerk is gone. The ability to
rally the neighbors west of Adams who have "skin" in this
issue may rely on the efforts of a fews octogenarians
canvassing our neighbors at this last minute. Unfair.

The unfair advantage of the Adams Hill Neighborhood
Association who seem to have only the interests of the east
side of Adams Street at heart, is another UNFAIR advantage.
ccing to our City Council members, not one of whom lives
south of the 134, let alone all the way down south here in
Adams Hill.. do not see the dangers in an unnecessary and
artificial way to 'calm' traffic on Adams Street.

To Council.. Hello!

When looking at this issue, keep in mind that the unfair
advantage that the folks on the east side of Adams have will
endanger those of us on the west.

Transparency has NOT been employed in this stuation and if,
as with the bad roundabout debacle, the voices of more than a
hundred homes on the west of Adams had been invited to
weigh in, a full count of all of Adams Hill might have been



heard.

Please just dismiss this wrongheaded idea and allow that both
east and west of Adams residents should be included, not just
the overly vocal AHNA.

Sincerely,

Michael Sheehan

Neighbors West of Adams Street Coalition
818 244 9939

On Friday, November 15, 2024 at 03:54:47 PM PST, Cortez, Carlos <ccortez@glendaleca.gov> wrote:

Hello Mr. Sheehan,

Dear Mr. Cortez etal..

In a phone conversation with Dan Hernandez | was told that flyers woud be ditributed.. and idealy post
cards sent to those of us directly affected by this debacle.

Correct me if | am wrong ASAP regarding my impression that the City Council is not empowered at this
time to vet the installation of unnecesssary stop signs (another version of the roundabout) at the
November 19th session of Glendale City Council.

As | understand the agenda item, it is to dismiss the idea,, or send the idea back to Traffic and Parking for
further study.

Am | correct that no direct impact will occur from this agenda item?

On behalf of our Principal Traffic Engineer, Pastor Casanova, | wanted to inform you that the Glendale
City Council will hold a public hearing on the appeal of the Transportation and Parking Commission’s
decision to not approve the installation of all-way stop controls at the intersection of South Adams Street
and Scofield Drive. The meeting will be held on Tuesday, November 19, 2024, at 6:00 p.m. at 613 E.
Broadway, 2nd Floor Glendale, CA 91206.

The public is invited to attend the meeting in-person. The meeting will also be available to the public
electronically at glendaleca.gov/live and YouTube.com/myglendale. Public comments on a specific
agenda item will be taken when that agenda item is discussed. If you have any question about matters on
the agenda, or requests for assistance, please contact the City Clerk at (818) 548-2090 during regular
business hours.

Thank you,
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Carlos Cortez | Civil Engineering Assistant

Public Works

633 E. Broadway, Room 205, Glendale, CA 91206

P: +1(818) 937-8255

ccortez@GlendaleCA.gov | GlendaleCA.gov | Follow us!
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From: Abajian, Suzie

To: Golanian, Roubik
Cc: Garcia, Michael; Hernandez, Daniel; Cortes, Karen
Subject: FW: Scofield/Adams Intersection Appeal (Item 9.b tomorrow)
Date: Monday, November 18, 2024 1:33:59 PM
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Suzie Abajian | City Clerk

City Clerk

613 E. Broadway, Room 110, Glendale, CA 91206

P: +1 (818) 548-2090

sabajian@GlendaleCA.gov | GlendaleCA.gov | Follow us!

From: Jonathan Mitchell <jonathan.mitchell@interpretllc.com>

Sent: Monday, November 18, 2024 1:32 PM

To: Asatryan, Elen <EAsatryan@Glendaleca.gov>; Brotman, Daniel <dbrotman@Glendaleca.gov>;
Kassakhian, Ardashes <AKassakhian@Glendaleca.gov>; Gharpetian, Vartan
<VGharpetian@Glendaleca.gov>; Najarian, Ara <ANajarian@Glendaleca.gov>

Cc: Abajian, Suzie <SAbajian@Glendaleca.gov>

Subject: Scofield/Adams Intersection Appeal (Item 9.b tomorrow)

Some people who received this message don't often get email from jonathan.mitchell@interpretlic.com. Learn
why this is important

CAUTION: This email was delivered from the Internet. Do not click links, open attachments, or
reply if you are unsure as to the sender.

Honorable Mayor and City Council Members,

We are the block captains for the Yale Drive residents in Adams Hill. We are writing for your
support in reversing the Transportation and Parking Commission decision NOT to approve the
stop signs/crosswalks at the intersection of South Adams Street and Scofield Drive. Thisis
Item 9.b. on the Agenda for tomorrow’s meeting, November 19, 2024.

We will try to keep this succinct:

1. The Adams Hill area is made of a series of extremely narrow streets that wind through
the hilly area. Most streets are so narrow as to only accommodate parking on one side
of the street. Though the streets are technically two-way, there is a implied agreement
amongst the residents to treat their streets as one-way (in the direction of parked cars)
so as to avoid very difficult maneuvering when cars meet traveling opposite directions.

2. Inour area, Scofield Drive is one of the few streets wide enough to accommodate
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parking on both sides of the street.

3. As aresult, Scofield Drive is a natural outlet for residents making their way to Adams
Street.

4. We encourage all members of the council and commission to attempt to make a left
turn from Scofield onto Adams Street, especially when a truck, van, or minivan is parked
on the same side of Adams street as downhill traffic (as is often the case).

5. IN SUCH A SITUATION THE PARKED VEHICLES MAKE IT IMPOSSIBLE TO VIEW
ONCOMING DOWNHILL TRAFFIC THAT (UNFORTUNATELY) IS OFTEN TRAVELING OVER
THE POSTED SPEED LIMIT. Even when cars are obeying the speed limit - and even when
making a right turn as opposed to left - the lack of adequate site line makes it
dangerous.

Because of the poor line of site and the tendency of speeding, any accident will surely be
serious. Many of the residents in our community — ourselves included — are young families
who are attempting to access Adams Street with small children in the vehicle. If nothingis
done about this problem we will be sure to reference you and local journalists back to this

email when an injury accident inevitably occurs.

Thank you for your attention to this matter.

Jonathan and Chaimaa Mitchell

interpret

JONATHAN MITCHELL (he/him) General Counsel
600 Corporate Pointe, #1050, Culver City, CA 90230

+ 1 (310) 729-6956



From: Abajian, Suzie

To: DL City Council

Cc: Golanian, Roubik; Garcia, Michael; Hernandez, Daniel; Cortes, Karen
Subject: FW: Objection to Scofield stop sign

Date: Monday, November 18, 2024 11:51:29 AM

Attachments: alendaleca logo.png

Dear Mayor Asatryan and Councilmembers,
Please see below an email from Karina Green.
Best,

Suzie Abajian | City Clerk

City Clerk

613 E. Broadway, Room 110, Glendale, CA 91206

P: +1 (818) 548-2090

sabajian@GlendaleCA.gov | GlendaleCA.gov | Follow us!

From: Karina <sonjackk7j@yahoo.com>

Sent: Monday, November 18, 2024 9:56 AM
To: Abajian, Suzie <SAbajian@Glendaleca.gov>
Subject: Objection to Scofield stop sign

You don't often get email from sonjackk7j@yahoo.com. Learn why this is important

CAUTION: This email was delivered from the Internet. Do not click links, open attachments, or
reply if you are unsure as to the sender.

To the Glendale City Council

Regarding the proposal to install an All Way Stop at Scofield
and Adames.

Please do not move forward with this idea.

Thank you

Karina Green

1317 Cambridge Dr

Glendale Ca 91205

Sent from Yahoo Mail for iPhone



mailto:sonjackk7j@yahoo.com
https://aka.ms/LearnAboutSenderIdentification
mailto:SAbajian@GlendaleCA.gov
mailto:CityCouncil@Glendaleca.gov
mailto:RGolanian@Glendaleca.gov
mailto:MJGarcia@Glendaleca.gov
mailto:DaHernandez@GlendaleCA.gov
mailto:KCortes@GlendaleCA.gov
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.glendaleca.gov%2F&data=05%7C02%7CKCortes%40GlendaleCA.gov%7Cbbed36ee09a640a1b4f908dd080a625a%7Ce5115311f6c3421bbc03a5d8c79bf546%7C0%7C0%7C638675562882603110%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=HpCBdJEVn%2BOnFWG2UV7Z%2BJ0V3n1KYGTiUJPw3tFS8EM%3D&reserved=0
tel:+1 (818) 548-2090
mailto:sabajian@glendaleca.gov
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.glendaleca.gov%2F&data=05%7C02%7CKCortes%40GlendaleCA.gov%7Cbbed36ee09a640a1b4f908dd080a625a%7Ce5115311f6c3421bbc03a5d8c79bf546%7C0%7C0%7C638675562882624909%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=kIWxuRlI9DP764esFBNP8SyUxqjT38V4k1dAjmX4K7w%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.glendaleca.gov%2Fresidents%2Fhow-do-i%2Fsign-up-for%2Fsocial-media-links&data=05%7C02%7CKCortes%40GlendaleCA.gov%7Cbbed36ee09a640a1b4f908dd080a625a%7Ce5115311f6c3421bbc03a5d8c79bf546%7C0%7C0%7C638675562882638898%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=Q989Jjj9%2B6kauVlz8AovvXADQUNjWXKwvDFp8G47OT0%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fmail.onelink.me%2F107872968%3Fpid%3Dnativeplacement%26c%3DGlobal_Acquisition_YMktg_315_Internal_EmailSignature%26af_sub1%3DAcquisition%26af_sub2%3DGlobal_YMktg%26af_sub3%3D%26af_sub4%3D100000604%26af_sub5%3DEmailSignature__Static_&data=05%7C02%7CKCortes%40GlendaleCA.gov%7Cbbed36ee09a640a1b4f908dd080a625a%7Ce5115311f6c3421bbc03a5d8c79bf546%7C0%7C0%7C638675562882652290%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=2HSzWIOSZLxipPZIm%2FEQL%2BTo51jet33bKmPgVXwtaK0%3D&reserved=0





From: Abajian, Suzie

To: Golanian, Roubik

Cc: Garcia, Michael; Hernandez, Daniel; Cortes, Karen
Subject: FW: Proposed all way stop at Adams St and Scofield Dr
Date: Monday, November 18, 2024 11:57:18 AM
Attachments: alendaleca logo.png

Suzie Abajian | City Clerk

City Clerk

613 E. Broadway, Room 110, Glendale, CA 91206

P: +1 (818) 548-2090

sabajian@GlendaleCA.gov | GlendaleCA.gov | Follow us!

From: Archie agan <archieagan@gmail.com>

Sent: Sunday, November 17, 2024 9:07 PM

To: Asatryan, Elen <EAsatryan@Glendaleca.gov>; Brotman, Daniel
<dbrotman@Glendaleca.gov>; Kassakhian, Ardashes <AKassakhian@Glendaleca.gov>;
Gharpetian, Vartan <V Gharpetian@Glendaleca.gov>; Najarian, Ara

<ANajarian@Glendaleca.gov>; Abajian, Suzie <SAbajian@Glendaleca.gov> Subject:
Proposed all way stop at Adams St and Scofield Dr

[Some people who received this message don't often get email from archieagan@gmail.com.
Learn why this is important at https://aka.ms/I.earnAboutSenderldentification ]

CAUTION: This email was delivered from the Internet. Do not click links, open attachments,
or reply if you are unsure as to the sender.

To the Glendale City Council:

The proposed all way stop at Adams and Scofield is an idea that needs to be implemented. As
a resident living on Scofield Dr there daily hazards created by drivers barreling down Adams
creating problems for me and other drivers exiting Scofield. In addition there are no
crosswalks on Adams from the top of the hill to Adams Sq.

I whole heartily support the proposed plan.
Thank you,

Archie Agan

1126 Scofield Drive

Sent from my iPad
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From: Abajian, Suzie

To: Golanian, Roubik

Cc: Garcia, Michael; Hernandez, Daniel; Cortes, Karen

Subject: FW: Proposed All-Way Stop at Adams Street and Scofield Drive
Date: Monday, November 18, 2024 12:02:20 PM

Attachments: alendaleca logo.png

Suzie Abajian | City Clerk

City Clerk

613 E. Broadway, Room 110, Glendale, CA 91206

P: +1 (818) 548-2090

sabajian@GlendaleCA.gov | GlendaleCA.gov | Follow us!

From: Hattie Ramirez <hattieramirez@gmail.com>

Sent: Sunday, November 17, 2024 3:57 PM

To: Asatryan, Elen <EAsatryan@Glendaleca.gov>; Brotman, Daniel <dbrotman@Glendaleca.gov>;
Kassakhian, Ardashes <AKassakhian@Glendaleca.gov>; Gharpetian, Vartan
<VGharpetian@Glendaleca.gov>; Najarian, Ara <ANajarian@Glendaleca.gov>; Abajian, Suzie
<SAbajian@Glendaleca.gov>

Subject: Proposed All-Way Stop at Adams Street and Scofield Drive

Some people who received this message don't often get email from hattieramirez@gmail.com. Learn why this is
important

CAUTION: This email was delivered from the Internet. Do not click links, open attachments, or
reply if you are unsure as to the sender.

Hello, Honorable Mayor and City Council, and hope you and
your families are well.

Since | will not be able to attend this Tuesday's City Council meeting, | am writing to
you to express my support for a much needed all-way stop at Adams Street and
Scofield Drive in Adams Hill, where | have lived for more than 20 years. In fact, | live
on Scofield Drive, about 100' from the proposed all-way stop.

| heartily advocate for an all-way stop for the following reasons:

1. To slow down the excessive speed on Adams Street. Drivers zoom up and down
this street at all hours of the day. The speed display sign does NOT deter speeding
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drivers. Itis only a matter of time before a tragedy occurs. The Adams Hill
Neighborhood Association has been asking the city for a way to slow down the
traffic on Adams Street for years!! Unfortunately, the rumble strips did not work.
2. To allow pedestrians an opportunity to safely cross the street. The closest
crosswalk is at Adams Street and Palmer Drive, at the Adams Mini Park. Lots of
people are always walking on this street with their kids and dogs during the day
time and even at night.

3. To allow drivers on Scofield Drive the ability to safely turn left onto Adams
Street.

Thank you for your consideration of this matter.

Respectfully,

Hattie Ramirez

Adams Hills Resident
323-376-5368

Brotman,
Daniel



From: Abajian, Suzie

To: Golanian, Roubik

Cc: Garcia, Michael; Hernandez, Daniel; Cortes, Karen
Subject: FW: Proposed Scofield Drive Stop Sign

Date: Monday, November 18, 2024 12:02:58 PM
Attachments: alendaleca logo.png

Suzie Abajian | City Clerk

City Clerk

613 E. Broadway, Room 110, Glendale, CA 91206

P: +1 (818) 548-2090

sabajian@GlendaleCA.gov | GlendaleCA.gov | Follow us!

From: David Wilder <wildbass@pacbell.net>

Sent: Sunday, November 17, 2024 10:18 AM

To: Asatryan, Elen <EAsatryan@Glendaleca.gov>

Cc: Brotman, Daniel <dbrotman@Glendaleca.gov>; Abajian, Suzie
<SAbajian@Glendaleca.gov>; Kassakhian, Ardashes <AKassakhian@Glendaleca.gov>
Subject: Proposed Scofield Drive Stop Sign

[You don't often get email from wildbass@pacbell.net. Learn why this is important at
https://aka.ms/I earnAboutSenderldentification |

CAUTION: This email was delivered from the Internet. Do not click links, open attachments,
or reply if you are unsure as to the sender.

Hello Your Honor,
My name is Dave and I've lived on Scofield Drive since 2001.

I have to make a left turn from Scofield drive onto Adams many times a day. [ am always
nervous because of the lack of visibility that I will get hit by an oncoming car speeding down
Adams towards the mini park/intersection of Palmer and Adams.

In the time I've lived in Adams Hill, two of our friends, including one driving my older son,
have been in traffic accidents making that same left.

I think a stop sign on Adams would make a huge difference in alleviating this problem.
Thank you for your consideration.
Best Regards

Dave Wilder
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From: Abajian, Suzie

To: Golanian, Roubik

Cc: Garcia, Michael; Hernandez, Daniel; Cortes, Karen
Subject: FW: support for all way stop at Adams and Scofield
Date: Monday, November 18, 2024 12:02:35 PM
Attachments: alendaleca logo.png

Suzie Abajian | City Clerk
ft,_L* City Clerk
=,

- 613 E. Broadway, Room 110, Glendale, CA 91206
"7 P:+1(818) 548-2090
sabajian@GlendaleCA.gov | GlendaleCA.gov | Follow us!

From: Chris Belcher <christinarbelcher@gmail.com>

Sent: Sunday, November 17, 2024 12:41 PM

To: Asatryan, Elen <EAsatryan@Glendaleca.gov>; Brotman, Daniel <dbrotman@Glendaleca.gov>;
Kassakhian, Ardashes <AKassakhian@Glendaleca.gov>; Gharpetian, Vartan
<VGharpetian@Glendaleca.gov>; Najarian, Ara <ANajarian@Glendaleca.gov>; Abajian, Suzie
<SAbajian@Glendaleca.gov>

Subject: support for all way stop at Adams and Scofield

Some people who received this message don't often get email from christinarbelcher@gmail.com. Learn why this is
important

CAUTION: This email was delivered from the Internet. Do not click links, open attachments, or
reply if you are unsure as to the sender.

Hello council,

| am writing to express my support for the new stop sign proposed for scofield and adams. | live on
scofield just a few houses up from adams, and | can safely say that people currently fly down adams,
and having a stop to slow it down before getting to palmer would be fantastic. Now only that, but it's
very difficult to get any visibility to pull out onto adams from scofield, yale, and some other streets,
so having the sign will hopefully slow traffic down on the stretch, making pulling out easier. There's
also no break in traffic from the top of the hill all the way down to palmer, and people with dogs are
constantly jay walking because it's impossible to safely cross without going many blocks out of the
way. For all of these reasons, a new stop will keep everyone safer, cars and pedestrians alike. The
new traffic pattern by the mini park on adams and palmer is working out so well! Thank you and |
hope this new addition would make everything even safer.

Best,
Chris
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Chris Belcher, PhD

pronouns: she/her

Assistant Professor of Writing

Department of Gender and Sexuality Studies
University of Southern California

Pretty Baby: A Memoir out now from Simon & Schuster / Avid Reader Press
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From: Abajian, Suzie

To: DL City Council

Cc: Golanian, Roubik; Garcia, Michael; Hernandez, Daniel; Cortes, Karen
Subject: FW: Support for Proposed All Way Stop at Adams & Scofield

Date: Monday, November 18, 2024 12:06:22 PM

Attachments: alendaleca logo.png

Dear Mayor Asatryan and Councilmembers,
Please see the email below regarding the all way stop sign.
Best,

Suzie Abajian | City Clerk

City Clerk

613 E. Broadway, Room 110, Glendale, CA 91206

P: +1 (818) 548-2090

sabajian@GlendaleCA.gov | GlendaleCA.gov | Follow us!

Ak LB

From: Ben Hannani <benjaminhannani@gmail.com>

Sent: Saturday, November 16, 2024 2:12 PM

To: Abajian, Suzie <SAbajian@Glendaleca.gov>

Subject: Support for Proposed All Way Stop at Adams & Scofield

You don't often get email from benjaminhannani@gmail.com. Learn why this is important

CAUTION: This email was delivered from the Internet. Do not click links, open attachments, or
reply if you are unsure as to the sender.

Hello Suzie,

| am writing to support the Proposed All Way Stop at Adams St and Scofield Dr.

My fiance and | recently moved to the neighborhood in August, and our driveway is on Adams St.
Every time | back out of our driveway, | worry that one of the cars speeding down Adams St will

crash into me.

| also worry about the speeding cars hitting one of the many children crossing the street to go to
Adams Square Mini Park.

Adding the proposed stop would greatly mitigate this problem.
As | understand, the case against this proposed stop is that it would slightly reduce street parking.
However, my fiance and | have had guests over numerous times since we moved in and they’ve

always told us that there was plenty of parking.

I trust you’ll make the right decision for the community and protect the safety of your residents by
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moving forward with the proposed stop.

Thanks,
Ben Hannani



From: Abajian, Suzie

To: Golanian, Roubik

Cc: Garcia, Michael; Hernandez, Daniel; Cortes, Karen
Subject: FW: Support for scofield stop sign

Date: Monday, November 18, 2024 12:04:13 PM
Attachments: alendaleca logo.png

Suzie Abajian | City Clerk
ft,_L* City Clerk
=,

- 613 E. Broadway, Room 110, Glendale, CA 91206
"7 P:+1(818) 548-2090
sabajian@GlendaleCA.gov | GlendaleCA.gov | Follow us!

From: Allyson Taylor <allysontaylor91(@gmail.com>

Sent: Saturday, November 16, 2024 5:34 PM

To: Asatryan, Elen <EAsatryan@Glendaleca.gov>; Brotman, Daniel
<dbrotman@Glendaleca.gov>; Kassakhian, Ardashes <AKassakhian@Glendaleca.gov>;
Gharpetian, Vartan <V Gharpetian@Glendaleca.gov>; Najarian, Ara

<ANajarian@Glendaleca.gov>; Abajian, Suzie <SAbajian@Glendaleca.gov> Subject:
Support for scofield stop sign

[Some people who received this message don't often get email from

allysontaylor91(@gmail.com. Learn why this is important at
://aka.ms/I .earnAboutSenderldentification ]

CAUTION: This email was delivered from the Internet. Do not click links, open attachments,
or reply if you are unsure as to the sender.

Hello!

I am an Adams hill resident and believe this stop sign will make our neighborhood safer for
families like mine. Please vote to support this initiative.

Thanks,
Allyson Taylor
Sent from my iPhone
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From: Abajian, Suzie

To: Golanian, Roubik

Cc: Garcia, Michael; Hernandez, Daniel; Cortes, Karen
Subject: FW: Support for Scofield/Adams Stop Sign & Crosswalk
Date: Monday, November 18, 2024 12:03:27 PM
Attachments: alendaleca logo.png

Suzie Abajian | City Clerk

City Clerk

613 E. Broadway, Room 110, Glendale, CA 91206

P: +1 (818) 548-2090

sabajian@GlendaleCA.gov | GlendaleCA.gov | Follow us!

From: cali4nancytaylor@aol.com <cali4nancytaylor@aol.com>

Sent: Sunday, November 17, 2024 10:14 AM

To: Asatryan, Elen <EAsatryan@Glendaleca.gov>; Brotman, Daniel <dbrotman@Glendaleca.gov>;
Kassakhian, Ardashes <AKassakhian@Glendaleca.gov>; Gharpetian, Vartan
<VGharpetian@Glendaleca.gov>; Najarian, Ara <ANajarian@Glendaleca.gov>; Abajian, Suzie
<SAbajian@Glendaleca.gov>

Cc: Allyson Taylor <allysontaylor91@gmail.com>

Subject: Support for Scofield/Adams Stop Sign & Crosswalk

You don't often get email from cali4nancytaylor@aol.com. Learn why this is important

CAUTION: This email was delivered from the Internet. Do not click links, open attachments, or
reply if you are unsure as to the sender.

To all concerned,

My niece and her husband live on Scofield Drive. They are expecting their first child
in January and hope to spend many years (decades) in their home, raising a family.

| am there often and expect to be there even more once their son arrives, to help out
around the house. | have often witnessed people speeding down S Adams Street as
| sought to turn onto Scofield.

Please add a stop sign and crosswalk at this intersection. It will help improve the
safety of this neighborhood.

Thank you.

Nancy
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From: Abajian, Suzie

To: Golanian, Roubik

Cc: Garcia, Michael; Hernandez, Daniel; Cortes, Karen
Subject: Fwd: Adams Hill Schofield Stop Sign

Date: Tuesday, November 19, 2024 8:04:36 PM
Attachments: alendaleca logo.png

Get Outlook for i0S

Suzie Abajian | City Clerk

City Clerk

613 E. Broadway, Room 110, Glendale, CA 91206

P: +1 (818) 548-2090

sabajian@GlendaleCA.gov | GlendaleCA.gov | Follow us!

From: Michael Schneider <mschneider@variety.com>

Sent: Tuesday, November 19, 2024 5:19 PM

To: Asatryan, Elen <EAsatryan@Glendaleca.gov>; Brotman, Daniel
<dbrotman@Glendaleca.gov>; Kassakhian, Ardashes <AKassakhian@Glendaleca.gov>;
Gharpetian, Vartan <VGharpetian@Glendaleca.gov>; Najarian, Ara
<ANajarian@Glendaleca.gov>; Abajian, Suzie <SAbajian@Glendaleca.gov>

Subject: Adams Hill Schofield Stop Sign

Some people who received this message don't often get email from mschneider@variety.com. Learn why this is
important

CAUTION: This email was delivered from the Internet. Do not click links, open
attachments, or reply if you are unsure as to the sender.

Greetings Glendale City Council members and City Clerk Abajian,

My name is Michael Schneider, and | am a 20-year resident of Adams Hill — living on
Green Street, near Adams and one street over from Schofield. Please add my voice to
support for a long overdue stop sign on Adams to ease the reckless driving and speeding
that takes place in our neighborhood. This is a community of families, young and old,
and this is very much a walking neighborhood. | fear the day when a motorist on Adams
speeds down our hill and strikes a child, or an elderly resident, or really, anyone. We've
seen plenty of accidents over the years, including ones that have impacted the
businesses at the bottom of the hill. The time for debate over slowing down traffic on
Adams should be over. For the safety of our community, a stop sign must be added. And
for anyone who complains whether it will impact parking spots on Adams — first of all,
there is plenty of parking throughout Adams Hill. Including on streets like Green and
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Schofield. Additionally, there's a reason Glendale housing ordinance requires double-
space garages on new construction, and that's to ease street parking. Parking is not an
issue in Adams Hill. But dangerous driving is.

Please, let's end the debate, approve the much-needed stop sighs and help keep Adams
Hill safe,

Best,
Michael Schneider

1122 Green Street
Glendale CA 91205

MICHAEL SCHNEIDER TV EDITOR / VARIETY



From: Abajian, Suzie

To: Golanian, Roubik

Cc: Garcia, Michael; Hernandez, Daniel; Cortes, Karen

Subject: FW: All Way Stop at Adams Street & Scofield Drive; Traffic Calming S. Verdugo Road
Date: Tuesday, November 19, 2024 12:50:23 PM

Attachments: alendaleca logo.png

Suzie Abajian | City Clerk
ft,_L* City Clerk
=,

- 613 E. Broadway, Room 110, Glendale, CA 91206
"7 P:+1(818) 548-2090
sabajian@GlendaleCA.gov | GlendaleCA.gov | Follow us!

From: Brant Rose <brantrose@gmail.com>

Sent: Tuesday, November 19, 2024 8:24 AM

To: Asatryan, Elen <EAsatryan@Glendaleca.gov>; Brotman, Daniel <dbrotman@Glendaleca.gov>;
Kassakhian, Ardashes <AKassakhian@Glendaleca.gov>; Gharpetian, Vartan
<VGharpetian@Glendaleca.gov>; Najarian, Ara <ANajarian@Glendaleca.gov>; Abajian, Suzie
<SAbajian@Glendaleca.gov>

Subject: All Way Stop at Adams Street & Scofield Drive; Traffic Calming S. Verdugo Road

Some people who received this message don't often get email from brantrose@gmail.com. Learn why this is
important

CAUTION: This email was delivered from the Internet. Do not click links, open attachments, or
reply if you are unsure as to the sender.

Dear Mayor and City Council:

| regularly drive along Adams Street. | often run thru that neighborhood with my dog. | spend time in
Adams Square Mini Park where I've seen the Mayor meeting with constituents.

| strongly urge you to approve the proposed all way stop at Adams Street & Scofield Drive for the
safety of Glendale residents and Angelenos.

| strongly urge you to approve traffic calming measures on S. Verdugo Road where there have been
a number of fatalities in the past 5 years. The Los Angeles section of Verdugo has installed two
separate speed bump sections to save lives. It’s time for Glendale to do the same for the safety of
its residents.

Best,
Brant Rose
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From: Abajian, Suzie

To: Golanian, Roubik

Cc: Garcia, Michael; Hernandez, Daniel; Cortes, Karen

Subject: FW: All Way Stop at Adams Street & Scofield Drive; Traffic Calming S. Verdugo Road
Date: Tuesday, November 19, 2024 4:01:45 PM

Attachments: alendaleca logo.png

Suzie Abajian | City Clerk
ft,_L* City Clerk
=,

- 613 E. Broadway, Room 110, Glendale, CA 91206
"7 P:+1(818) 548-2090
sabajian@GlendaleCA.gov | GlendaleCA.gov | Follow us!

From: Brant Rose <brantrose@gmail.com>

Sent: Tuesday, November 19, 2024 8:24 AM

To: Asatryan, Elen <EAsatryan@Glendaleca.gov>; Brotman, Daniel <dbrotman@Glendaleca.gov>;
Kassakhian, Ardashes <AKassakhian@Glendaleca.gov>; Gharpetian, Vartan
<VGharpetian@Glendaleca.gov>; Najarian, Ara <ANajarian@Glendaleca.gov>; Abajian, Suzie
<SAbajian@Glendaleca.gov>

Subject: All Way Stop at Adams Street & Scofield Drive; Traffic Calming S. Verdugo Road

Some people who received this message don't often get email from brantrose@gmail.com. Learn why this is
important

CAUTION: This email was delivered from the Internet. Do not click links, open attachments, or
reply if you are unsure as to the sender.

Dear Mayor and City Council:

| regularly drive along Adams Street. | often run thru that neighborhood with my dog. | spend time in
Adams Square Mini Park where I've seen the Mayor meeting with constituents.

| strongly urge you to approve the proposed all way stop at Adams Street & Scofield Drive for the
safety of Glendale residents and Angelenos.

| strongly urge you to approve traffic calming measures on S. Verdugo Road where there have been
a number of fatalities in the past 5 years. The Los Angeles section of Verdugo has installed two
separate speed bump sections to save lives. It’s time for Glendale to do the same for the safety of
its residents.

Best,
Brant Rose
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From: Abajian, Suzie

To: DL City Council

Cc: Golanian, Roubik; Garcia, Michael; Cortes, Karen
Subject: FW: All Way Stop at Scofield and Adams

Date: Tuesday, November 19, 2024 12:43:17 PM
Attachments: alendaleca logo.png

Dear Mayor Asatryan and Councilmembers,
Please see the email below about the all way stop.
Best,

Suzie Abajian | City Clerk

City Clerk

613 E. Broadway, Room 110, Glendale, CA 91206

P: +1 (818) 548-2090

sabajian@GlendaleCA.gov | GlendaleCA.gov | Follow us!

From: Ben Greene <bgreene.unc@gmail.com>
Sent: Tuesday, November 19, 2024 10:35 AM
To: Abajian, Suzie <SAbajian@Glendaleca.gov>
Subject: All Way Stop at Scofield and Adams

You don't often get email from bgreene.unc@gmail.com. Learn why this is important

CAUTION: This email was delivered from the Internet. Do not click links, open attachments, or
reply if you are unsure as to the sender.

Hi Ms. Abajian,
| hope you're doing well.
My name is Ben Greene and | live at 1314 Cambridge Dr. Glendale, CA 91205

I'm writing to ask you to relay to Council Members that | am opposed to the installation of the All
Way Stop at Scofield and Adams.

Let me know if there's any more information about my opposition that may be helpful.

Thank you,
Ben

Benjamin Greene
917-434-1706
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From: Abajian, Suzie

To: Golanian, Roubik

Cc: Garcia, Michael; Hernandez, Daniel; Cortes, Karen
Subject: FW: Proposed All Way Stop at Scofield @ Adams Street
Date: Tuesday, November 19, 2024 12:50:48 PM
Attachments: alendaleca logo.png

Suzie Abajian | City Clerk
ft,_L* City Clerk
=,

- 613 E. Broadway, Room 110, Glendale, CA 91206
"7 P:+1(818) 548-2090
sabajian@GlendaleCA.gov | GlendaleCA.gov | Follow us!

From: Liz Prescott <lprescott75@gmail.com>

Sent: Monday, November 18, 2024 9:36 PM

To: Asatryan, Elen <EAsatryan@Glendaleca.gov>

Cc: Brotman, Daniel <dbrotman@Glendaleca.gov>; Kassakhian, Ardashes
<AKassakhian@Glendaleca.gov>; Gharpetian, Vartan <VGharpetian@Glendaleca.gov>; Najarian, Ara
<ANajarian@Glendaleca.gov>; Abajian, Suzie <SAbajian@Glendaleca.gov>

Subject: Proposed All Way Stop at Scofield @ Adams Street

Some people who received this message don't often get email from prescott75@gmail.com. Learn why this is
important

CAUTION: This email was delivered from the Internet. Do not click links, open attachments, or
reply if you are unsure as to the sender.

Dear Mayor Elen Asatryan and the City Council,

| support the proposed stop sign at Scofield @ Adams Street, The changes made down at the corner
by the mini park are excellent and have made that intersection a lot easier to navigate with the
additional street markings and stop sign.

The traffic moving up and down Adams seems to include a lot of cars going very fast despite the
25mph limit. We definitely could use an additional stop sign to prevent people from gaining speed
as they travel up and down the hill. It will be safer for everyone - the cars driving on the street, cars
trying to turn either right or left onto Adams and for the pedestrians.

Thank you for your consideration,

Elizabeth Prescott
1225 Oberlin Drive
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From: Abajian, Suzie

To: Golanian, Roubik

Cc: Garcia, Michael; Hernandez, Daniel; Cortes, Karen
Subject: FW: Proposed All Way Stop at Scofield @ Adams Street
Date: Tuesday, November 19, 2024 4:00:33 PM
Attachments: alendaleca logo.png

Suzie Abajian | City Clerk
ft,_L* City Clerk
=,

- 613 E. Broadway, Room 110, Glendale, CA 91206
"7 P:+1(818) 548-2090
sabajian@GlendaleCA.gov | GlendaleCA.gov | Follow us!

From: Liz Prescott <lprescott75@gmail.com>

Sent: Monday, November 18, 2024 9:36 PM

To: Asatryan, Elen <EAsatryan@Glendaleca.gov>

Cc: Brotman, Daniel <dbrotman@Glendaleca.gov>; Kassakhian, Ardashes
<AKassakhian@Glendaleca.gov>; Gharpetian, Vartan <VGharpetian@Glendaleca.gov>; Najarian, Ara
<ANajarian@Glendaleca.gov>; Abajian, Suzie <SAbajian@Glendaleca.gov>

Subject: Proposed All Way Stop at Scofield @ Adams Street

Some people who received this message don't often get email from prescott75@gmail.com. Learn why this is
important

CAUTION: This email was delivered from the Internet. Do not click links, open attachments, or
reply if you are unsure as to the sender.

Dear Mayor Elen Asatryan and the City Council,

| support the proposed stop sign at Scofield @ Adams Street, The changes made down at the corner
by the mini park are excellent and have made that intersection a lot easier to navigate with the
additional street markings and stop sign.

The traffic moving up and down Adams seems to include a lot of cars going very fast despite the
25mph limit. We definitely could use an additional stop sign to prevent people from gaining speed
as they travel up and down the hill. It will be safer for everyone - the cars driving on the street, cars
trying to turn either right or left onto Adams and for the pedestrians.

Thank you for your consideration,

Elizabeth Prescott
1225 Oberlin Drive
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From: Abajian, Suzie

To: Golanian, Roubik

Cc: Garcia, Michael; Hernandez, Daniel; Cortes, Karen
Subject: FW: Traffic Stop Sign at Scofield and Adams
Date: Tuesday, November 19, 2024 4:11:15 PM
Attachments: alendaleca logo.png

Suzie Abajian | City Clerk

City Clerk

613 E. Broadway, Room 110, Glendale, CA 91206

P: +1 (818) 548-2090

sabajian@GlendaleCA.gov | GlendaleCA.gov | Follow us!

From: Mary Baldwin <baldwin-m@sbcglobal.net>

Sent: Tuesday, November 19, 2024 2:45 PM

To: Kassakhian, Ardashes <AKassakhian@Glendaleca.gov>; Asatryan, Elen
<EAsatryan@Glendaleca.gov>; Najarian, Ara <ANajarian@Glendaleca.gov>; Brotman, Daniel
<dbrotman@Glendaleca.gov>; Gharpetian, Vartan <VGharpetian@Glendaleca.gov>

Cc: Abajian, Suzie <SAbajian@Glendaleca.gov>

Subject: Traffic Stop Sign at Scofield and Adams

You don't often get email from baldwin-m@sbcglobal.net. Learn why this is important

CAUTION: This email was delivered from the Internet. Do not click links, open attachments, or
reply if you are unsure as to the sender.

Dear City Council,

This conversation has been going on for over 3 years. A great effort has
been made to assure neighbors and businesses have been notified at
every step. AHNA sent out 400 emails to membership and others recently.
This has been posted on social media platforms also. I walked Scofield ,
Yale, and Green St. on Sunday passing out over 40 fliers for this latest
council meeting. Last year I personally circulated a petition and got 135
signatures in support of the Stop Sign. The City only wanted Adams St.
signatures so my petition was a moot point. We( Stephen Meeks and
myself) received over 75% approval on the City official petition. We
would have attained a higher percentage, but some houses were vacant.
Two Board members walked to the business on Adams, Palmer and Chevy
Chase recently for notification purposes.

We live here, we drive here, we walk our children, grandchildren and dogs
here. From personal conversations with so many neighbors on the Hill, I
can assure you there is overwhelming support for a Stop sign and a
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crosswalk.

I am very sorry someone will be inconvenienced by the red curb. However,
ample parking is available next door or across the street. This gentleman's
long driveway fits 5 or 6 cars now. He has the luxury of a long driveway
with parking on both sides of the street. Most of us have only one side of
the street available with tiny driveways. We are not always able to park
close to our houses . He already fits most of his cars on his property. The
area designated for the Stop sign is public property. Please put in the stop
sign as soon as possible. Thank you,

Mary Baldwin

Adams Hill

Thank you.
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